
 

 

 

 

October 23, 2020 

Dear Tumwater Families, 

The purpose of this message is to provide you with an update on the status of our proposed timeline 
to move to hybrid learning. 

At last night’s board meeting, rather than approving a hybrid timeline, they instead approved a 
recommended “Hybrid Opening Decision Framework” that will guide decisions about when the district 
will begin larger in-person education in a hybrid model. The School Board also decided that our 
district will not consider bringing students back, other than in small groups, prior to January 4, 2021, 
when we return from Winter Break. Students who currently receive small group instruction will 
continue with their schedules, and we will continue to increase small group instruction to serve those 
furthest from educational justice and those most negatively impacted by fully remote instruction. 

As you probably know, Thurston County has experienced a significant rise in the COVID-19 
transmission rate over the past several weeks. According to the Washington State Department of 
Health, Thurston County has now risen into the “High Risk Range,” and daily case counts indicate this 
rate will continue to grow. As a result, Thurston County Public Health and Social Services has strongly 
recommended that districts pause expansion of hybrid learning. With this information, the School 
Board determined that following the previously proposed timeline will not be in the best interest of the 
health and safety of our students, staff, and families. 

Following a rich discussion, the School Board approved the Hybrid Opening Decision Framework for 
district leadership to follow and identify when we will be able to begin larger in-person education in a 
hybrid model. The video of last night’s meeting can be viewed on our website: video of 10/22/20 board 
meeting. 

The Framework includes the following metrics/requirements: 

1. Thurston County is in the Moderate Risk Range; and 
2. Thurston County Public Health recommends expanding in-person learning; and 
3. Thurston County trend in cases/hospitalizations indicates that a move back to remote 

instruction will not be likely soon after opening. 
 Indicators include: 

a. Current trend in cases is unlikely to exceed 75 cases/100,000 over two weeks 
b. Test positivity, ideally <5% 

4. Sufficient PPE is available to safely increase in-person instruction; and 
5. The district can staff in-person and remote services and supports; and 
6. Scheduling can meet educational needs of students who participate in large group in-person 

instruction and those who stay fully remote; and 
7. Other health and education risks will be weighed against benefits to children and families 

The safety and well-being of our students and staff continues to be our top priority. As the elected 
body that governs Tumwater Schools and sets policy for our district, I have high respect for this 
difficult board decision. We recognize that fully remote learning is difficult and is not the preferred way 
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to provide education to our students. Many students are struggling to learn in this environment, while 
many are embracing it and finding success. We all miss the opportunity to gather in groups and look 
forward to the day when we will be able to welcome all of our students and staff back in a more 
traditional way. Until then, we ask each of you to do everything in your power to help our students 
engage and be successful during this time. If your child is struggling, please reach out to their teacher, 
school counselor, or principal to see how we can help support them. 

Thank you for your continued partnership in your child’s education. 

Take good care and stay safe, 

Dr. Sean Dotson, Superintendent 
Tumwater School District 

  

 


